
 

 

 

 

The Supreme Court of Newfoundland and Labrador 
Trial Division (Family) 
21 King’s Bridge Road 
St. John’s, NL  A1C 3K4 

 
 

Telephone: (709) 729-2258 Fax: (709) 729-0784 

October 6, 2016 
 
Law Society 
196-198 Water Street 
PO Box 1028 
St. John’s, NL   
A1C 5M3 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Please see the below notice from Supreme Court, Family Division, St. John’s, respecting 

Christmas access applications in 2016.  This notice has been placed on the Supreme Court 

website main page: http://www.court.nl.ca/supreme/index.html; Family Division’s site: 

(http://www.court.nl.ca/supreme/family/index.html and Family Division’s Twitter account.  In 

addition, it would much appreciated if this notice could be sent out via email to all members of 

the Law Society. 

NOTICE 

Christmas Access Applications must be filed on or before Friday, December 2 

with hearing dates scheduled between December 12-16, 2016.  Emergency 

applications ONLY will be accepted and filed with the Court after this date. 

 

Kindest regards, 

 

Pamela Ryder-Lahey 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 

 

http://www.court.nl.ca/supreme/index.html
http://www.court.nl.ca/supreme/family/index.html

